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2023 Term 1​​​​​, End of Week 2 Roundup    
It is great to see so many students arriving on time and being prepared to start their day of learning. Being on time to school sets them up with organisational skills and a positive start. Students are in classes, focussed and are on task. We are really excited to see all the students doing their best and look forward to celebrating their successes along the way.
Minister for Education and Local MP visit

On Monday 13th February the Minister for Education (Hon. Blair Boyal) and our Local Member of Parliament (Jane Stinson) will be outside the Surrey Road gate before school to talk with families. Their primary focus is on the changes to zoning for high school, and I’m sure they will be willing to chat about other things as well.
Parent Information Night
It was so lovely to see so many parents at our Parent Information Night. Teachers provided lots of information (verbally and handouts) to those who attended.

Governing Council AGM

The date for the Governing Council AGM is Tuesday 21st February @ 7pm in the library. It would be great to see you all there. Nomination forms for Governing Council Membership were sent out via Skoolbag. Consider being a part of the RPS Governing Council in 2023, we would love to have you!
Pupil Free Day – Tuesday 14th March - DATE TO BE CONFIRMED – Tentative advance notice

We are awaiting final approval from the current (2022) Governing Council for this Pupil Free Day. All other Pupil Free Days will be approved by the 2023 Governing Council. 
Road safety

We thank all the students, parents and families who are using the school crossing appropriately. Monitors have recently been trained and are doing a great job so far as they develop their skills. We also thank the adults who are following the road rules and parking restrictions around the school. Being patient and slowing down is helping to ensure safety for all. When we all work together, it is much safer for the whole community.
UPCOMING EVENTS





WEEK 4


Tuesday 21st February: Governing Council AGM





Thursday 23rd February: Principal Tour





WEEK 5


Tuesday 28th February: NAPLAN National Co-ordinated Practice Test





WEEK 6


Wednesday 8th March: Year 6 Aquatics





WEEK 7


Monday 13th March: Public Holiday





Tuesday 14th March: Pupil Free Day – TO BE CONFIRMED





Wednesday 15th March: NAPLAN online begins





WEEK 10


Tuesday 4th April: School Photos


Friday 7th April: Public Holiday





WEEK 11


Monday 10th April: Public Holiday


Friday 14th April: Last Day of Term 1













Learning and Caring for Life


